
CITY EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

Friday 23 November 2012 
 
COUNCILLORS PRESENT: Councillors Turner (Deputy Leader), Cook, Coulter, 
Curran, Seamons, Sinclair, Smith and Tanner. 
 
 
OFFICERS PRESENT: Helen Bishop (Head of Customer Services), Angela 
Cristofoli (Communities and Neighbourhoods Manager), Richard Hawkes 
(Corporate Asset Manager), William Reed (Law and Governance) and Lindsay 
Cane (Law and Governance) 
 
 
47. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Councillors Lygo and Price. 
 
 
48. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
No declarations of interest were received 
 
 
49. PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
 
No public questions were received. 
 
 
50. SCRUTINY COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
There were no Scrutiny reports. 
 
 
51. LOCAL COUNCIL TAX SUPPORT SCHEME 
 
The Head of Customer Services submitted a report (previously circulated, now 
appended) that provided feedback from the recent consultation on the proposed 
Local Council Tax Support Scheme and invited the Board to both agree the 
principles of the new Scheme (which would then be drawn up for approval by 
Council on 17 December 2012); and to agree the Council Tax Discount and 
Exemption proposals for inclusion in the budget setting consultation. 
 
With reference to paragraphs 6 and 7 (transitional grant) of the report the Head 
of Customer Services said that Oxford’s Scheme did comply with Government 
criteria and it was therefore likely that the Council would receive transitional 
grant. 
 
Resolved to:- 
 

(1) Note the outcome of the consultation on the proposed Local Council Tax 
Support Scheme; 

 

Agenda Item 16

493



 

(2) Ask officers to draft the details of the new Local Council Tax Support 
Scheme for 2013/14 replicating the provisions of the existing Council Tax 
Benefit Scheme and to submit the Support Scheme to Council for 
approval at its meeting on 17 December 2012; 

 
(3) (a) Agree the Council Tax Discount and Exemption amendments as set 

out in paragraph 20 for inclusion in the budget setting consultation; 
 

     (b) Agree to consult upon the charging of a premium of 50% Council Tax 
for properties empty for more than two years. 

 
 
52. TENANT AND RESIDENT INVOLVEMENT STRATEGY 2012 
 
The Executive Director, City Services submitted a report (previously circulated, 
now appended) that recommended a new strategy for involvement that would 
achieve best practice, meet regulatory requirements and the aspirations of 
tenants. This followed a review of current involvement of tenants/leaseholders on 
Oxford City Council by the Tenant Participation and Advisory Service. 
 
Resolved to:- 
 

(1) Approve the proposed Tenant Involvement Strategy “Keeping 
Customers and Communities at the Heart of what we Do”; 

 
(2) Approve the action plan for implementation. 
 

 
53. OXPENS MEADOW - DEED OF DEDICATION 
 
The Executive Director, City Regeneration submitted a report (previously 
circulated, now appended) that dealt with the dedication of part of Oxpens 
Meadow as a Queen Elizabeth II Field by imposing restrictive covenants in 
favour of the Field in Trust/National Playing Fields Association, to remain as 
public open space in perpetuity. 
 
Resolved to:- 
 

(1) Agree the dedication of part of Oxpens Meadow (as specified on the plan 
attached to the report) as a Queen Elizabeth II Field as a lasting legacy to 
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II in her Diamond Jubilee Year; 

 
(2) Amend the resolution of the Board of 8 February 2012, and instead to 

agree to the Council entering into a Deed of Dedication with Fields in 
Trust for the area highlighted on the plan attached to the report, and 
otherwise on terms and conditions to be agreed by the Head of Corporate 
Property; 

 
(3) Ask the Head of Law and Governance to ask Fields in Trust to agree to 

the removal from the Deed of Dedication of the clause that referred to the 
ability to substitute one piece of land for another. 
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The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 5.15 pm 
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